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Presidents Message:  

     The Sunriver Anglers Club is a 501(c)3 non-profit organization dedicated to the preservation, 

education and promotion of responsible angling in the high desert region of Central Oregon.  More 

information can be obtained by writing to P. O. Box 4273, Sunriver, OR 97707 or looking at our 

website.  http://www.sunriveranglers.org 

Who We Are:  

P. O Box 4273 
Sunriver, OR 97707 
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The Official Publication of the Sunriver Anglers Club 

Want to see more pictures of 

cats with fish?  Turn to page 5. 

Anglers,  

 

Our involvement in the Spring Kokanee Karnival has come to another successful conclu-

sion.  Congratulations to Jack and Donna McDonnell and all of the volunteers who pre-

pared, served and cleaned up after the traditional Kokanee Karnival hot dog feast!  

 

In case you missed the announcement in the Sunriver Scene - Our Introduction to Fly 

Fishing Class will be 11 and 12 May from 7 -9:00 in the evening at Three Rivers Elemen-

tary Schoolõs Otter Hall (the old gym).  Attendees will receive introductory level infor-

mation on fly fishing equipment, fish diet and imitative flies, knots and casting.  To re-

serve a class seat, call me at 541 593 -1539. 

 

Fred Foisset of The Hook will be our guest at our meeting on 19 May.  He will present 

information on fishing Diamond Lake.  This will give us time to absorb and digest the in-

formation for our outing to Diamond Lake next month.  More info on that is below.  

 

We have a new volunteer opportunity later this month or early in June and again later in 

the Summer at the Fall River Hatchery.  It seems that they have about 70,000 fins to 

clip and not being a large crew, they would like our help.  Not to worry ð instruction (and 

fish) will be provided.  We will work in groups of about three and the work will be spread 

over several days.  It may not be our most glamorous opportunity, but it is important.  

 

Youth Free Fishing Day is almost here.  Saturday, June 11 th  is the day, and the place to 

be is Caldera Springs --Especially if you are a òyouthó or a Sunriver Angler.  This is our 

highest profile community service event.  It takes a lot of us to put it on, along with the 

generous support of Sunriver Resort and Caldera Springs and the Deschutes National 

Forest and Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife.  

 

Once again, itõs time for our Diamond Lake outing.  This year, one of our favorite events 

and will be held from Friday, June 17th thru Monday, June 20th, leaving on the 21st.  

The cost is $12 to $14 per site with no discount cards since we are going through the 

reservation system.  On Saturday night, the 18th, we will again have a finger -licking Bar -

B-Q that will last you until our SRA Picnic on August 18th.  Lets hope for good weather 

and great fishing.  We know that the company will be excellent.  

 
Continued on next page 

http://www.sunriveranglers.org


The Board received a presentation from Central Oregon Project Healing Waters, along with a request for a dona-

tion to help with start up costs to cover equipment, tackle and associated expenses.  COPHW introduces veterans 

to fly fishing and assumes all the costs of getting them on the water with the equipment and tackle needed and a 

mentor to help them.  (For more on COPHW or to make a personal donation, go to their website at 

www.cophw.org )  Many of our members have volunteered to assist them in this effort and made personal dona-

tions that have helped them get off the ground.  The Board approved a $1000 donation.  

 

This year we are awarding two Fred Baker Memorial Scholarships.  The recipients are  John Speece and Haley 

Ohms of OSU.  Johnõs work includes   

 

Where does all of this money come from?  We raise it with help from businesses and individuals who share our 

desire to serve our community and promote and protect our Central Oregon fishing related resources.  Our two 

major fund raisers are the Fish Fry and our Christmas Dinner at which we auction and raffle items and services 

which have been donated to us for that purpose.  Our solicitors are currently working on procuring items for this 

yearõs fund raisers.  We are seeking more home and garden hand crafted items this year such as coffee, wine or 

chocolate baskets or home fabric arts such as quilted table runners.  If you would like to make a donation of an 

item or service, please contact Jack McDonnell at 541 -593 -7680 or Yvonne Devine at 541 -647 -7510. 

 

I hope to see at Diamond Lake.  

 

Chuck 

 

Presidents Message: Continued  

EWWS ( www.kidssanctuary.org ) is a non-profit wildlife sanctuary near Summer Lake.  It provides over 560 acres 

of wildlife habitat, including hundreds of acres of ponds filled with stocked trout and bass.  

 

EWWS exists primarily as a refuge for birds on the pacific flyway. Viewing can be spectacular during migratory 

season.  It also provides an outdoor education experience for disadvantaged and troubled youth.  

 

Charging no fee, EWWS hosts youth groups from all over Oregon.  EWWS even provides meals and a place to stay 

in the on -location Fin and Feather Lodge.  

 

EWWS accomplishes all this through donations, paid fishing trips, and volunteer help from fishing clubs.  Fishing 

EWWS is as good a private lake/pond experience as you are likely to find anywhere.  Over 1,000 new fish were 

stocked last fall.  Monster trout and bass are common.  Spring and early summer is prime time for EWWS.  

 

If you are interested having  EWWs to yourself for a full day of fishing, contact Carol Edmunds at 541 -388 -

2290.  Rates are $125 per rod per day.  The Fin and Feather Lodge provides a clean and comfortable place to stay 

at only $25 a night per person ($100 minimum).   Also, Carol is looking for caretakers to stay at EWWS June - 

September.  Free housing and all the fishing and bird viewing you can handle.  

Edmunds Well Wildlife Sanctuary:  

This Monthõs Classified Ads:  

Feeling Rod Rack FolderñBrand new.  Cost:  $35.  Will sell for $25.  

Menõs and Ladies Chest Waders & Hip Boots. (Please call for sizes and cost) 

Steve Sheldon 541 -593 -1546 

Chuck Devine, President of the Sunriver Anglers presents a 

check to Tod Heisler of the Deschutes River Conservancy 

while members of the club look on. 

http://www.cophw.org/
http://www.kidssanctuary.org


SRA May Board Meeting Highlights:  

Present :  Steve Ashton, Chuck Devine, Pete Gustavson, Jack McDonnell, Mal Murphy, Dave Schmerber, Ed Tank, 

Mark Baldwin, Gary Gehlert, Herm Meister, Curtis Sexton, Doug Vakoc, Mar Yoshinaka  

 

Absent :  Alan Stout  

 

The meeting was called to order by President Chuck Devine at 8:10 a.m.  

 

The minutes of the April 5, 2011, meeting were approved as submitted.  

Thanks to fill - in secretary Doug Vakoc.  

 

Treasurerõs Report:  We are in the black.  

 

Healing Waters :  The Board heard a presentation about involving veterans  in fishing.  Money was requested for 

licenses, waders and other equipment.  Mal Murphy moved and Doug Vakoc seconded a motion to donate $1000 to 

Healing Waters.  Motion carried unanimously.  

 

Hatchery Fin Clipping :  A presentation was given by Phil McKee from Fall River Hatchery concerning help needed in 

fin clipping.  The fish needing clipping this spring or summer will be planted in Prineville Reservoir this fall.  He will 

also need help at a later date clipping triploid fish for Crane Prairie.  

 

Youth Free Fishing Day :  Gary Gehlert reported that the project scheduled for June 11, 2011, is progressing 

smoothly.  The next steering committee meeting is scheduled for May 17.  

 

Fred Baker Scholarships :  It was decided to award $2000 Fred Baker Scholarships to John Speece and Haley 

Ohms.  Johnõs work includes study of new culverts designed to increase Aquatic organism passage (AOP).  Haley 

will study factors including size, sex and migration timing that effect what rainbow will become anadromous.  Both 

studies will be at least partially done in the John Day basin.  

 

June Meeting : This meeting will be scheduled for the third Thursday as usual.  There is no general meeting in 

July. The August meeting is our annual picnic.  

 

Fund Raising/Solicitations :  Materials were handed out that included a list of businesses assigned to us and a his-

tory of past donations.  All solicitations are due to Jack McDonnell by June 27, 2011.  

 

Intro to Fly Fishing class :  May 11 and 12.  Otter Hall at Three Rivers School.  You Otter be there.  

 

Fish Fry :  July 16, 2011, Cinder Blue is the band.  Their charge is $250.   Doug Vakoc is printing the tickets.  Hola 

gave us a donation of $500.  

 

Hats and Shirts :  Marv agreed to contact Ron Angell about shirts.  Doug volunteered to do hats and visors.  

 

Diamond Lake Outing :  June 17 -21. 

 

Next Meeting :  Thursday June 2, 8:00 a.m. at Sunriver Lodge.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Gary Gehlert, Secretary  



The gem of the Cascades is how many fisherman and campers describe Diamond 

Lake, Oregonõs most prolific trout producing lake. Donõt believe it, well the cur-

rent website for Diamond Lake lodge states the following, òODFW is estimating 

there are half a million trout in Diamond lake  ranging in size from 10# to 13ó 

waiting to be caughtó Hopefully that statement should get your attention! 

 

Local guide and owner of The Hook Fly Shop and Cascade Guides and Outfitters 

since 1995, Fred Foisett will share information about Diamond Lake, at the May 19 meeting of the Sun 

River Anglers. The informal gathering begins at 6:30pm at the Sunriver Firehall meeting room.  Recog-

nized as an accomplished tier, Fred will tie several of his favorite Diamond Lake patterns and answer 

tying related questions as well.  

 

Located  approximately 80 miles south and west of Sunriver via Highway 97 and 138 it is an leisurely 

hour and three quarters drive. Covering 2982 acres Diamond lake is a large enough lake that knowing 

where to begin is a key for beginners. Fred will discuss areas to concentrate in as well as methods to 

use in each area. The entomology of the lake as well as related patterns will be covered and samples of 

flies will be provided for review. Timing can also be critical at this high elevation lake so come prepared 

to learn about what to expect during the different seasons experienced at 5600 feet.  

 

Even though Diamond lake opens on Saturday, April 23 rd, donõt get too excited unless you are from 

North Dakota and want to ice fish! This yearõs great snowpack has some locals saying it may be mid-May 

or later before the lake is totally accessible. Whenever it become fishable we all need to be grateful as 

just a few years ago the lake was virtually void of trout as the non -native species, tui chub had com-

pletely taken over the lake.  In 2006 the ODFW invested $5.6 million dollars in an eradication program 

that destroyed and estimated 95 million chub.  An aggressive stocking program and tremendous macro 

invertebrate growth has led to a phenomenal recovery.  

 

The Hook Fly Shop and Cascade Guides and Outfitters recently moved to their new and expanded 

location in building 23 in the Sunriver Village. Youõll find a huge selection of local fly's, experienced 

guides, great service as well as the current fishing conditions on our local rivers and streams. Forgot 

your gear at home, no problem the shop has excellent quality rental gear for all sizes and provides gear 

for all guided trips. The shop is an authorized Orvis dealer and Cascade Guides and Outfitters is the 

only endorsed Orvis Outfitter in Oregon. Fred is excited about the direction the Village is taking and 

when asked why he made the move he stated, òI just think it is the right time to reinvest in Sunriveró 

 

The Sunriver Anglers club invites members and guests alike to its monthly meeting and program. For 

more information you can visit the Web at www.sunriveranglers.org  for general information and the cur-

rent newsletter.  

 

For further information please call  

club President Chuck Devine at 541 -593 -1539 

SRA May Meeting Speaker: Fred Foisett  

http://www.sunriveranglers.org/


Six Sunriver Anglers visited a private reservoir in April east of Terrebonne behind Grizzly Mountain.  While the 

weather was chilly, and water temperature a little low, we all caught sizeable fish, in general the smallest about 5 

lbs., going all the way up to 18 -20 lbs.  Monroe is a private reservoir charging $150 per fisherman per day.  A cabin 

is provided with a heater to get out of the cold if weather is a challenge.  

 

Fish were caught on buggers, large leech patterns and chironomids.  6 weight rods are the minimum, and 2x lead-

ers with 3x tippets the norm.  And you need a big net; even so it can be very difficult to land some of these large 

triploid rainbows in a pontoon boat by yourself.  Ainõt that a tough problem to have!  As you can see from the pic-

tures, the fishing can be very rewarding.  

 

To fish Monroe, contact Glenn Fessler at (541) 475 -7362.  In addition to Monroe (about 8 acres) Glenn will open 

another reservoir of about 20 acres in May.  Consider trying these private reservoirs in April, May, June and then 

in the Fall.  

SRA Fishing Expedition to Monroe Reservoir:  

I will bet you these cool 

cats canôt do this with 

their fish like I can 

with my fish.  

The deadline for submitting articles to this newsletter is noon, two days after the monthly board meet-

ing.  The next board meeting is on June 2nd.   

Editorõs Note:  



Kokanee Karnival Picture Page:  


